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Smith Music School
Large Group • Small Group  

• Individual Lessons • School Orchestras
‘OUTSTANDING’ EVERY YEAR TO DATE - 

100% EXAM PASS RATE

Why choose Smith Music School?
With over 14 years experience, Smith Music School 
provides quality Violin lessons where children and 
young people make real progress.

Inclusion is at the heart of all Mr Smith’s lessons. 
Individual needs are taken into account and all 
children are involved.

By choosing Smith Music School, you are giving your 
child the opportunity to make significant progress in 
all aspects of their musical journey.

All large group lessons are built around the six main 
strands from the National Curriculum for Music, 
which are interrelated and overlapping. These are: 
Singing, Composing, Improvising, Playing, Critical 
Engagement, Social, Moral, Spiritual and Cultural 
Development (SMSC).

smithmusicschool@outlook.com
smithmusicschool.co.uk

LOCKDOWN caused a substan-
tial backlog of grant applica-
tions submitted to Holme Valley 
Parish Council.

In July alone,£25,000 was 
given out to worthy, local 
groups that contribute so much 
to Valley life in July alone.

The Parish Council had earli-
er voted to release money from 
reserves to support our com-
munity groups.

Grants awarded:
n £5000 to Holmfirth Bowling 
Club towards a disabled access 
to toilet.
n £5000 to Upperthong Village 
Hall for improvements to the 
hall.
n £5000 to Holmbridge Cricket 
Club for a pathway to the pavil-
ion.
n £4994 to River Holme 
Connections towards the 
Thongsbridge Riverside Project.
n £2000 to Brockholes Village 
Trust for fencing to the boules 
court.

n £2000 to Wooldale 
Community Association for 
resurfacing of a children’s play 
area.
n £1,000 to Holmfirth Civic 
Hall Community for deep clean-
ing of the Civic Hall.

A spokesman said: “The 
Parish Council is conscious 
that times may well be hard 
for our communities and the 
Council wants to do what it can 
to help.

“With that in mind, the 
Council wants to find out more 
about the anticipated future 
funding needs of Holme Valley 
assets and services.

“We have developed an 
Expressions of Interest in 
Future Funding Opportunities 
form for local groups that 
manage assets or services to 
keep us informed about their 
future financial needs.”

The form is available from 
the Clerk to the Council or via 
the Parish Council website.

Parish council hands out 
£25k in grants in July

MUSIC teacher Richard Smith 
is once again able to offer face-
to-face music lessons as well as 
online Zoom teaching if people 
prefer.

Following the easing of 
Government lockdown restric-
tions Richard is able to teach 
violin and piano to children 
across the area from his base in 
Holmfirth.

He said: “Face-to-face teaching 
is now available if parents are 
happy with this. Some still prefer 
the online tuition which is fine.’’

Richard, who runs Smith Music 
School, holds an enhanced CRB 
and has more than 14 years’ 
experience of teaching music in 
primary and secondary schools.

He studied music at the Royal 
Birmingham Conservatoire and 
Huddersfield University. He 
teaches violin at Huddersfield 
Grammar School and also works 
in various schools to the north of 
Sheffield.

Richard teaches all stages of 
musical development from begin-
ners to more advanced. Although 
he mostly teaches children and 

young people, he is always happy 
to provide music tuition for adults 
who are keen to learn an instru-
ment or brush up on their musical 
skills.

During the lockdown period 
Richard continued with music 
tuition online for piano, violin and 
music theory.

He is able to teach large or 
small groups, individuals and 
orchestras, and has a 100 per cent 
pass rate in exams.
n To book individual or shared 
lessons, ring Richard on 07990 
998295 or send an email to: smith-
musicschool@outlook.com

Richard’s lessons hit all right notes

Lockdown has not 
stopped council 
making decisions
FOLLOWING advice from our 
national association, for the 
time being the Parish Council 
continues to hold all its meetings 
virtually using the Zoom plat-
form.

All Councillors have been 
able to attend our online meet-
ings and, despite some misgiv-
ings, have coped well with the 
arrangements.

The Council has accordingly 
been able to make a number of 
important decisions virtually. 
Local residents are invited to 
join our virtual meetings should 
they wish to do so.  Contact the 
Clerk at clerk@holmevalley-
parishcouncil.gov.uk for how to 
join.

Over the next month, the 
recordings of meetings will be 
made available on YouTube, so 
residents will be able to follow 
the Council decision-making pro-
cesses by video.

Of course, the Council has had 

to catch up on a huge backlog 
of business that built up during 
lockdown but is now pressing 
forward with our customary 
work.

Holmfirth Public Toilets have 
been re-opened to a limited fash-
ion. The toilet building is open 
9-5, seven days a week, but for 
health and safety reasons only 
a single toilet has been made 
available.  

Visitors are required to use 
sanitiser on entering and leaving 
the toilet, and the toilets are 
cleaned three times a day.

Follow the guidelines at the 
toilet with regard to best hygiene 
practice, health and safety, and 
social distancing.

Over the last few weeks, the 
Parish Council has successfully 
let out the shop space adjoining 
the toilets to a local clothing 
business, Monty’s Loft, and we 
want to wish them every suc-
cess.

Elections for new council  
officials will be in September
NORMALLY, in May of each year, the 
Council would elect a new Chairman 
and Committee Chairs as well as elect-
ing Members to the various Standing 
Committees.

However, due to COVID-19, this pro-
cess has been delayed. Last year’s office 
holders and membership arrangements 
have remained in place in the interim.

The Parish Council is, though, 
pleased to announce that we will be 
electing a new Chairman, Committee 
Chairs and Committee Membership at 
our September 21st meeting which will 
constitute the Annual Parish Council 
Meeting.

RITA Briggs, who passed away recently, 
served Holme Valley Parish Council 
for a number of years as a Councillor 
and was the Chairman of the Council 
in 1985-86. Rita was at the forefront 
of championing the construction of 
Holmfirth’s swimming pool and leisure 
centre, and successfully fought the case 
for the Co-op Supermarket in the town. 
She also campaigned to keep New 
Mill Library open and secured a court 
for public use at Thongsbridge Tennis 
Club. The current Chairman and a num-
ber of Councillors paid their respects to 
Rita at her funeral procession through 
the Holme Valley.

Tributes pour in for respected 
former councillor Rita Briggs
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